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It’s the go home show for Summerslam and that means it’s time
to take one of the biggest matches from that show and move it
here. This time around it’s Great Khali vs. Undertaker in a
Last Man Standing match, as Khali might not be trustworthy to
put in the ring on live television for more than about two
minutes flat. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

The opening recap looks at Undertaker vs. Great Khali, which
does not exactly scream all time great and original feud.

Opening sequence.

Batista vs. Sylvan

Batista is the hometown boy and finishes with his namesake Bomb
in less than a minute.

Video on the Diva Search finals from earlier this week in New
York City, where Layla won. Given that she clearly had more
charisma than anyone else in the competition, this shouldn’t
be surprising.

MVP, surrounded by a group of women, are watching from a sky
box.

Scotty 2 Hotty vs. Sylvester Terkay
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Terkay has Elijah Burke with him and sends Scotty to the apron
to start. A big boot knocks Scotty to the floor and Burke
throws him back inside. Back in and Terkay grabs a standing
head and arm choke, setting up a belly to belly. Hold on
though as we need to pause for some water for Terkay. It seems
to help as a Muscle Buster finishes Scotty.

Rating: C-. I’m never sure what to say about something like
this as Terkay looked like a monster, though the match itself
was a complete squash. Terkay is looking like a monster,
though he isn’t the most charismatic guy in the world.
Hopefully Burke can help move that forward and they are off to
a pretty decent start.

We get a video on the history between Rey Mysterio and Eddie
Guerrero, at least the good part of it.

Paul London and Brian Kendrick love the idea of competition
but get jumped by KC James and Idol Stevens, the team who beat
them last week.

Mr. Kennedy vs. Tatanka

Kennedy talks trash to start (duh) so Tatanka starts cranking
on the arm. Said arm is sent into the corner and a chop puts
Kennedy on the floor. Back in and Tatanka takes out the knee,
followed by a hard clothesline. Kennedy is back up with some
stomps in the corner before working on Tatanka’s leg, complete
with mocking the war cry like a real villain. Tatanka fights
up and sends him into the corner, followed by a clothesline
but the knee gives out. The Papoose To Go is loaded up but
Kennedy rakes the eyes for the break and rolls him up with
trunks for the pin.

Rating: D+. Tatanka continues to be one of the least
interesting people in WWE but at least he isn’t winning
anything of note. Kennedy continues to gain some momentum,
which he is going to need after that long hiatus completely
derailed everything. If he can step it up in the ring, they



have a potential breakout star on their hands.

Video on Chavo Guerrero’s relationship with Eddie.

Vickie Guerrero begs Teddy Long to cancel Chavo vs. Rey at
Summerslam but Teddy can’t do it.

Great Khali vs. Undertaker

Last Man Standing and Khali has Daivari in his corner. Khali
chokes him into the corner to start and hits a clothesline
(with an awkward camera cut, likely the first of several in
this match). Undertaker strikes away but gets kicked out to
the floor, with Khali sending him into the steps. Some right
hands from the floor rock Khali though and a Stunner over the
ropes make it worse.

There’s the apron legdrop into a triangle choke (from the
side) but Undertaker lets go with Khali still moving.
Daivari’s chair shot just annoys Undertaker, who stalks
Daivari to the stage. Khali follows and the distraction lets
Daivari hit a low blow. Undertaker fights out of a chokeslam
but has to boot Daivari down, allowing Khali to throw
Undertaker off the stage. That’s good for a nine and we take a
break.

Back with Khali beating on Undertaker near the stage before
taking it inside again. Khali strikes away and ties his arms
in the ropes, setting up the big chop to knock Undertaker
silly. Granted it takes a bit to get his arms out of the ropes
so the count can begin, but Undertaker sits up at nine anyway.
A running clothesline puts Khali on the floor, where he whips
Undertaker into the steps.

Back in again and Undertaker hits him in the face with the
steps, followed by a chair to the back to drive Khali face
first into the steps. Khali is busted open and another chair
shot knocks him down again. Undertaker starts going after the
knee and some chairs to the head sets up the chokeslam



(there’s that edit again) and Khali is done.

Rating: D+. The match wasn’t great or even very good by any
means, but this could have been miles worse. Granted I’m sure
there was a ton of editing to make it work as well as it did,
but they could have done far worse. Undertaker winning in the
end was the right move as Khali got his big win at Judgment
Day and will be fine going forward. Plus it completes the same
formula from the Giant Gonzalez feud in 1993.

Boogeyman is back and JBL panics.

Summerslam rundown.

Vito vs. Scott Fowler

Vito puts the dress over Fowler’s head to start, dances, and
drops a leg. The headlock on the mat goes on, followed by Vito
flipping the dress up and down. JBL screams and it’s the
Implant DDT into the armbar for the win. JBL: “AND THE LOSER
IS ME!!! HIS NIPPLES ARE SHOWING!!!”

US Title: Bobby Lashley vs. Finlay

Finlay is defending. Feeling out process to start with Lashley
backing him into the ropes and knocking the champ out to the
floor. Back in and Lashley hammers away but Finlay claims a
poke to the eye. That’s just faking of course, allowing Finlay
to hammer away. Lashley can’t see but he’s fine enough to hit
a gorilla press gutbuster for two. Cue William Regal to
ringside for a distraction, allowing Finlay to post Lashley
and we take a break.

Back with Finlay holding a chinlock and then posting Lashley
again. Finlay works on an armbar but Lashley powers up and
hits a belly to belly. The one armed delayed vertical suplex
(JBL: “Haven’t seen that since Rick Rude.”) but Regal gets up
for a distraction. Cue the Leprechaun so Finlay picks him up,
only to have Lashley spear them both down (JBL: “YOU CAN’T



SPEAR A LEPRECHAUN!”). The running powerslam hits Lashley but
Regal pulls the referee for the DQ.

Rating: C. They were getting to the next level by the end and
there was so much going on that you felt they could do a title
change. I get why they didn’t want to go there with the ending
though and odds are we get the big blowoff match between some
combination of these three on a special Smackdown. Lashley
needs something else to do though and I don’t think the US
Title is going to mean much to him at this point. He’s in a
weird place where he needs to move up but there isn’t much
room for him with Batista back.

Lashley cleans house post match.

Here are King Booker and Queen Sharmell in the throne on the
ring for the big close. Booker knows that Batista is coming
for the title that he lost when he forfeited the title due to
a small injury. Batista has no heart, passion or intestinal
fortitude though, nor does he have any idea what King Booker
is all about. Batista has BAMBOOZLED you people and now he has
run amuck.

Now Booker has to beat Batista to a pulp, but there is an
option B, which Batista can find out if he comes to the ring
right now. Cue Batista, with Booker saying that option B is
Batista kneel down and kiss the royal feet. Booker even has a
royal foot pillow for the occasion. The shoe comes off and
Batista leans forward before stepping on the bare toes.
Batista puts on the robe to end the show. This was perfectly
acceptable for a quick final push toward the World Title
match.

Overall Rating: C-. This was a weird one as they had a
Summerslam level match on the Summerslam go home show, but
they also did their usual lower card drek along with the
Summerslam push. What we got here wasn’t the worst, but it was
a strange mixture of a lot of things. As usual, the top level



stuff is good enough, but the stuff underneath is just hard to
sit through most weeks. It’s not an awful show and Summerslam
looks ok enough. The problem is that was the case coming into
this show and much like Raw, it didn’t make me want to see the
pay per view any more than I already did.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and check out my
Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs
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